
Secretary’s Report 
Hanson Riding Club Board Meeting 

November 5, 2021 
 
 
 
 
The monthly meeting of Hanson Riding Club was held on Friday, November 5, 
2021 via videoconference call at 7:08 p.m. 
 
The following members were present:  
 Officers:  Micaela Shea, Chris Ferri, Rita Bryant, Karen Quigley 

 Board Members:  Patricia Rogers, Amanda Hall, Elizabeth Robinson, Carolyn 

 Paliulis 

 
Secretary’s Report:  The Secretary’s report was read by Karen.  Motion to accept 
with changes made by Chris, seconded by Amanda. 
     
Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer’s report was read by Rita.  Motion to accept 
made by Karen, seconded by Amanda. 
 
Newsletter/Website:  Year-end points have been updated.  There will be an 
announcement that Board nominations need to be sent to Micaela.   A new 
membership form for 2022 will be posted.  Discussion of end-of-year voting with 
final points being sent out to members. 
 
New Business: 
 Trail Rides: 
  November 20th – Fun Ride at Goddard Park.  The date has been 
changed from October 30th to November 20th due to weather.  Chris Ferri will be 
running this event with the help of Amanda Hall.  The ride has been registered 
with NEHT and the permits are all set.   
 Tack Sale – A tack sale will be held on November 6th at Balmy Acres.  
Carolyn Paliulis will be running this event.  She reports there has been a lot of 
requests to purchase tables.  We are hoping there will be a great turnout.  
Discussion of food that will be available to purchase.  A limited number of raffle 
tickets will be sold to win Ron’s Body Works gift cards.   



 Versatility – A versatility event will be held November 7th at Balmy Acres in 
Middleboro.  Karen Quigley and Amanda Hall will be running it.  Set-up of 
obstacles will take place on November 6th.   
 
 Voting – Discussion of open Board positions and who is running.  A 
nomination form will be sent out to members. 
 
 End-of-Year Awards – A “Banquet in a Bag” was discussed to be sent out in 
February or March, including an awards booklet that will be printed, a thank-you 
gift, and a line to a year-in-review video to winners who have shown in at least 
two of our shows. 
    
The next HRC Board meeting will be held on Friday, January 7, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
 
 
Faithfully submitted,  
Karen Quigley, Recording Secretary 

 

 


